Highways
November/December 2024
A helpful resident sent me photos of the sign at the corner of Bentley Road/junction of Clacton Road which has got worse with the band now completely broken.  Essex Highways still has it marked as to be fixed under ‘the planned maintenance’.  Not knowing when ‘the planned maintenance’ is to take place new photos were uploaded to Essex Highways citing the previous reference number and adding that it had become more of a concern especially with the high winds and low visibility due to the lack of street lights.  There has been no reponse from Essex Highways yet.
On the 23rd November Essex Highways filled in a number of potholes and road breakups at the bottom of Hilltop Crescent.  By the 1st of December these repairs were breaking up and becoming potholes again with the asphalt chippings spread across the road. More photos were taken and the ‘repairs’ re-reported.  The ‘repairs’ were repaired on the 14th or 15th December.  Also repaired were the two large road breakups outside numbers 18 & 20 Hilltop Crescent.  
The hole by the bus stop in the Street was repaired on the 12th December.
Also reported this month was the breakup of the road at the bottom end, south side of Hilltop Crescent/junction of The Street and the broken kerb just along from the above.  No response has been received yet but it may be that it will be included when work begins in The Street in January when The Street will be closed and a diversion in place for two days from the 16th -18th January.

Speedwatch Report
November 2024
In November we planned 6 sessions but due to bad weather 3 were called off.  In the remaining 3 sessions we logged 38 speeding vehicles.  All were taxed and MOT’d, there was 1 repeater and the fastest was driving at 46mph on the 30mph Colchester Road.

